Charter Academy of the Redwoods 
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Tuesday, January 22, 2019
1059 N. State Street, Ukiah   

I.  Welcome and Opening

The meeting was called to order at 6:04 p.m. by Clerk DelSecco. Board members in attendance:




Shawna Aguilar
Yes



Ilona DelSecco
Yes

Jay Joseph

Yes

Sarah Livingston
No 

Kip Webb


Yes @ 6:10

Elna Gordon, Selah Sawyer, and Jim Switzer were present.  

On a first by J. Joseph and a second by S. Aguilar, the Board voted (3-0) to adopt the agenda. 

President’s Report ~ Redwood Academy just enjoyed its first Demonstration night of the year.  Second semester is now well under way, and RA is are in the process of taking priority enrollment for next year.  Students’ priority enrollment slips are due at the February 8th if they intend to save a seat. After that the staff will start planning for the 2019-20 school year.  The schools will open enrollment to the public at the end of February and the first orientation is scheduled for March 12th.  Redwood enrollment is 153 with one student expect to add tomorrow.  The junior class is the smallest class at 21, but our 9th and 10th grades are large at 29 and 30 respectively.  Spirit Week is in early February at Redwood, which should be packed with interesting events and dress code alterations—the students have already been preparing for the annual mock rock competition that occurs that week.  The second winter break is also in February.  Upon return from break, there will only be two weeks remaining until the end of 3rd quarter, with a Bonus Day to help students boost grades on Saturday, March 2nd.  The charter was successfully renewed by UUSD.
Secretary’s Report ~ AAA’s enrollment is currently 137 students, 22 less than last year.  The school did not see a large influx of students at the semester compared to the past. The administration is working on a plan to increase enrollment next year.  AAA will close enrollment for the 2018-2019 school year  on February 1st. Returning student enrollment for the 2019-2020 year has begun. New student enrollment begins February 25th.  AAA held its Honors Assembly last Wednesday.  Spirit Week will begin January 28th with our annual Mock Rock on January 30th. The school will begin ELPAC testing for EL students in March and CAASPP testing in April.  A WASC committee will be conducting the midterm visit on March 21.  The report on the agenda will be submitted to the committee and WASC by the end of January.  
Treasurer’s Report ~ Current Budget Report and Cash in the County Treasury Report of 1/18/19 shows current cash of $2,186,789 with no taxes or apportionments posted for January. The cash flow at the end of December was $2,292,578—only marginally higher than the projected $2,283,628 in the First Interim Report. According to the budget report, the expenses are at appropriate levels for this time of year and in line with the budget with the exception of the 5300 series which is the cost of memberships.  Memberships costs were higher than expected.  Next meeting the board will receive the Second Interim report which will reflect predictions about the final P-2. The board packet also contains a letter from Robertson and Associates as well as the annual financial report for Charter Academy of the Redwoods.  There were no findings or exceptions identified in the report.  
Safety and Facilities Report ~ The schools have received all of the quotes for the facility safety projects and have submitted those to the organization’s liability insurance, NCSIC, for approval of their matching grant program. The schools have also received 3 quotes for the phone system and will be reviewing those. The schools had their water tested in compliance with AB 746 which requires all schools to have their water tested for lead by July 2019.  The schools received passing results for all water samples.  The schools are considering applying  for a grant to install water hydrating stations in Junior Building and Flower Building.
II. Consent Items

a. On a first by J. Joseph and a second by S. Aguilar, the Board voted (4-0) to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of December 7, 2018.

b. On a first by J. Joseph and a second by S. Aguilar, the Board voted (4-0) to approve the 2017-2018 SARC.
III. Regular Meeting—Action Items

a. Approval of the Audit Report 2017-2018 -- On a first by J. Joseph and a second K. Webb the Board voted (4-0) to approve the final Audit Report for the previous fiscal year.
b. Approval of Board Resolution No. 01-18/19-- On a first by S. Aguilar and a second by K. Webb, the Board voted (4-0) to approve the terms and conditions of the Charter Academy of the Redwoods establishing support for the Staywell Health Plan JPA.
a. Approval of WASC Progress Report for Accelerated Achievement Academy-- On a first by S. Aguilar and a second by J. Joseph, the Board voted (4-0) to approve this report in keeping with WASC accreditation requirements.
IV. Sunshined Items

a. The Board was requested to review the letter of intent by the CFO to consider retroactive  salary increases at the next Board meeting along with the Second Interim Budgets
V. Board Training — The board was directed to spend an hour independently reviewing previous trainings on the school website. Training time 01:00; total year to date is 01:24. The presentations are posted at www.caredwoods.org > Governance > Board Training.
VI.  Public Comment For Items Not on the Agenda~ No member of the public requested to speak.
VII. Next Meeting— The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, March 12, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. on the campus of Redwood Academy of Ukiah.   
VIII. Adjournment—  As acclaimed by the chair, the meeting was adjourned at 6:43 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Selah Sawyer
Secretary

For the Record:

Before 6:00 p.m. on Thursday, January 17, 2019, this meeting agenda was: 



Hand-delivered with back-up to all five board members and both corporate officers and management staff;

Posted in the offices of Redwood Academy and Accelerated Achievement Academy, and classrooms of Flower Building and Home Arts 

Building, 

Posted on the www.caredwoods.org governance channel; and 

E-mailed to Scott Paulin 

Preparing students for a successful future in safe, challenging, well-managed charter schools


